



To:

Chairperson and Transportation and Safety Committee

From:

Frank Kalisik, Civil Engineer

Through:

Carl S. Goldsmith, Director of Public Works C

Date:

December 1, 2009

Subject:

Foxworth and Valley - Vehicle Speed Report - Updated

Information on vehicular speed and accident history for the above locations was requested by the Transportation and Safety Committee at the September meeting. Speed data was gathered between 9/22/09 and 9/24/2009 and presented at the October meeting. Data from both streets, which have a posted speed limit of 30 mph, demonstrated the 85th Percentile of vehicles was about 35 mph. It was also reported that no accidents were located in the village's database for the past three (3) years. However, after the October meeting, further review of accident data reports for the past three (3) years revealed two (2) traffic accidents did occur in 2008. Both accident reports cited weather as the contributing factor. There were no other accidents reported for the past three (3) years.